
Outgoing UN peacekeeping chief praises
reduced cost of operations, as agility
increases

24 March 2017 – United Nations peacekeeping is becoming more agile and
capable, the outgoing chief today said, even as the cost for each peacekeeper
fell 16 per cent in recent years, dropping the entire budget of the blue
helmets worldwide to around $7.2 billion.

“It’s a lot of money at face value, but it’s 0.4 per cent of world military
expenditure,” Hervé Ladsous, the Under-Secretary-General for Peacekeeping
Operations, told journalists in New York during his final briefing in this
post.

“No other army has done what the United Nations has done over the past six
years,” he added. The price for UN peacekeeping operations is currently $7.2
billion, down from $8.2 billion in 2011. “We diminished the cost per
peacekeeper by 16 per cent without any diminution in the level of equipment.”

Comparing UN costs with the price tag for similar operations done by
Governments alone, Mr. Ladsous said the UN operation cost was one-quarter of
such operations.

Even as the costs have decreased, the agility and capacities of UN
peacekeeping has strengthened, Mr. said Ladsous.

For example, the UN will shortly have a permanent capacity to deploy a
vanguard brigade within 30 to 60 days, a “very useful” improvement over the
current six to eight months to deploy a unit.

Technological advances, such as surveillance drones, balloons and
cameras, are helping to bring “peacekeeping into the 21st century”

Another example of progress cited by Mr. Ladsous is the work under way to
create a framework policy on intelligence which will save lives and allow
peacekeepers “to do a better job.”

Technological advances, such as surveillance drones, balloons and cameras,
are helping to bring “peacekeeping into the 21st century,” Mr. Ladsous added.

The geographic makeup of the peacekeepers is also changing, with an increased
number of units from the so-called Global North, which incorporates countries
from North America and Europe, as opposed to the Global South, which consists
of South America, Asia and Africa.

“When I can in in 2011, 95 per cent of peacekeepers were from the Global
South,” said Mr. Ladsous. “Now we have more countries from the Global North,
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from Europe, the European Union, in Mali and in Central Africa.”

Another key aspect of change in peacekeeping is their ability to adapt to the
situation in each country and in creating exit strategies “because missions
are not eternal,” Mr. Ladsous said.

He noted that three peacekeeping operations – in Côte D’Ivoire, Haiti and
Liberia – are expected to close down this year.

‘Peacekeeping is about political solutions’

Despite the evolution of peacekeeping, its operations are often hampered by
ongoing challenges, Mr. Ladsous noted. These include deployments to countries
where there is no political process.

“Peacekeeping is about political solutions. The visible part is the soldiers,
the uniforms, the policemen, but the reality is that we’re there to serve a
political solution and quite often, it was the case in Mali initially, it was
the case in CAR [Central African Republic] initially, there was no political
solution in sight,” he said.

The Security Council “is not always as supportive as it should be” in such
circumstances, nor in instances where UN ‘blue helmets’ should be sent.

One of the greatest challenges, however, is managing expectations of UN
Member States, donor countries and other actors.

“The heart of the mandate is about protection of civilians. This is an
extremely difficult issue. Yet we cannot have a peacekeeper behind every
single citizen in the theatre,” said Mr. Ladsous.

While it is difficult to quantify, UN peacekeeping saves lives, the outgoing
chief said. Pointing to South Sudan, where he just visited with the incoming
chief, Jean-Pierre Lacroix, Mr. Ladsous said the UN saved at least 220,000
lives in South Sudan alone.

Among other issues discussed in his final press briefing was the recent
sexual exploitation and abuse report, asymmetrical attacks on peacekeepers,
and uncooperative Governments hosting peacekeeping operations.

INTERVIEW: Amid increased suffering,
responsibility to protect all the more
necessary &ndash; UN Special Adviser

24 March 2017 – In 2005, the United Nations General Assembly adopted the
outcome of the World Summit in which it, inter alia, underscored that each
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individual State has the responsibility to protect its populations from
genocide, war crimes, ethnic cleansing and crimes against humanity.

In addition to the State’s responsibility, the General Assembly also
highlighted that the international community, too, has the responsibility to
use appropriate means in accordance with Chapters VI and VIII of the UN
Charter – the chapters dealing with peaceful settlement of disputes and
regional arrangements – to help to protect populations from such crimes.

Within the UN system, the Secretary-General has designated a senior official
to serve as his Special Adviser and to support both the organization and UN
Member States in implementing the principle as well as in fulfilling the
obligation.

The current Special Adviser on the Responsibility to Protect is Ivan
Šimonovic who assumed the office in October last year.

Prior to his appointment, Mr. Šimonovic served as the Assistant Secretary-
General for Human Rights, heading the New York office of the Office of the UN
High Commissioner for Human Rights (July 2010 to September 2016). He has also
published extensively in the fields of law and human rights.

UN News spoke with Mr. Šimonovic on the progress made by the international
community since the adoption of the principle of Responsibility to Protect,
the challenges it is facing at the moment, and his role.

UN News: Can you briefly talk about your mandate and role; why do we need the
Responsibility to Protect?

Ivan Šimonovic: I am the Special Adviser of the United Nations Secretary-
General for Responsibility to Protect. My mandate is to develop
‘Responsibility to Protect’ conceptually, politically as well as
operationally.

This means clarifying what the principle really is. It means gathering
political support for Responsibility to Protect and discussing the ways how
it should be implemented and what mechanisms should be used.

Responsibility to Protect is very much needed to protect populations from the
worst of all crimes – protect them from genocide, war crimes, ethnic
cleansing and crimes against humanity.

Unfortunately, I have to say that those so-called “atrocity crimes” are on
the rise. Therefore activating the Responsibility to Protect – not only
speaking about the commitments but also implementing it in practice is hugely
important.

UN News: Since the adoption of Responsibility to Protect in the outcome of
the 2005 World Summit, what major progress has been made by the international
community on fulfilling the principles?

Ivan Šimonovic: There has been quite a lot of progress in the sense of
conceptual development of Responsibility to Protect, such as through the



Secretary-General’s yearly reports and informal interactive debates. It has
been clarified what Responsibility to Protect means.

It means that UN Member States are obliged to protect populations from
genocide, war crimes, ethnic cleansing and crimes against humanity. However
if a State is unable to do it itself, it is the obligation of other States to
provide assistance and support to the State that is under stress.

But if all these efforts do not work, if the State manifestly fails to
protect populations or the State itself targets the population, then it is
the obligation of other States to act collectively through the Security
Council to protect populations.

Women wait with children to be examined at a mobile clinic run in the village
of Rubkuai, Unity State, South Sudan. Photo: UNICEF/Modola

UN News: What are the biggest challenges at the moment?

Ivan Šimonovic: The biggest challenge is implementation.

We have seen from 2005 until now, many interactive dialogues, UN Member
States expressing commitment, we have also seen Security Council as well as
Human Rights Council resolutions having specific provisions dealing with
Responsibility to Protect. More and more peace missions have protection of
civilians in their mandate.

These are all [indicators of] progress.

But reality check: we are facing an increase of atrocity crimes and this is
very concerning.

UN News: Going forward, how can the Responsibility to Protect agenda be
advanced? For instance, what can UN Member States do?

Ivan Šimonovic: What UN Member States not only could, but in my firm belief –
should do – is that they should regularly conduct risk assessments of risks
of atrocity crimes in their own country, and they should introduce mitigation
measures to prevent it from happening.

It is not only the responsibility of the Member State to prevent atrocity
crimes and punish those who commit them, if they occur. It is also their
obligation to prevent them through a set of measures such as through adequate
budget allocations; ensuring their security forces are properly trained,
professional, and they know about their obligations in protecting human
rights and preventing mass atrocities. There is also a need to ensure that
there is no structural discrimination and that there is equal access to
justice, so it is a lot to do.

But is also an obligation of Member States who can afford and who have the
capacity to help other Member States that have protection gaps to prevent
mass atrocities. A very good opportunity to do this is the Universal Periodic



Review, which is conducted by the Human Rights Council.

Finally, I think what should also be improved is the Security Council
reaction to mass atrocities.

Unfortunately, far too often we have faced situations such as in Syria during
which terrible crimes are being committed without adequate reaction because
of divisions within the Security Council. So I fully support all initiatives
to reduce the veto power in the Council when the issue of atrocity crime is
at stake.

As far as peace operations are concerned, we must ensure that their mandates
have protection of civilians included. At the same time, adequate means of
protection should be provided so that it can work in practice.

UN News: Also, what role can the civil society and other organizations play
to help progress the agenda?

Ivan Šimonovic: Responsibility to Protect is defined in outcome document of
2005 World Summit as primarily the obligation of Member States so the civil
society in this respect serve as a watch dog – whether the Member States are
observing the obligations that they have themselves, free willingly,
undertaken.

In practice this could also mean, for example, ahead of the Universal
Periodic Review, civil society can submit stakeholder reports emphasizing
protection gaps that exist in a country.

Beside this watchdog function, civil society itself can have an active role,
it is not obliged by the principle of Responsibility to Protect, because it
applies to States, but in the sense of preventing atrocity, especially on a
local level, civil society can do a lot in the sense of conflict prevention
and conflict resolution.

At the global level, the civil society can work to remind both Member States
and the UN of their obligations under Responsibility to Protect.

UN News: In the end, would you like to add anything from your side?

Ivan Šimonovic: I think that in challenging situation, where we are, with
atrocity crimes on the rise, all of us – the UN system, Member States,
regional organizations and civil society –must work together.

The increase of atrocity crimes is simply unacceptable, we should do more to
protect the most vulnerable against horrific crimes, namely: genocide, war
crimes, ethnic cleansing, and crimes against humanity.



Marking World Tuberculosis Day, UN
seeks to address stigma, protect
patient rights

24 March 2017 – To mark World Tuberculosis Day, the United Nations health
agency has launched a new set of ethics guidance to protect the rights of all
people affected by the infectious disease, which claims 5,000 lives each day.

New tuberculosis (TB) ethics guidance, launched earlier this week by the
World Health Organization (WHO), aims to help ensure that countries
implementing anti-TB strategy adhere to sound ethical standards to protect
the rights of all those affected.

“TB strikes some of the world’s poorest people hardest,” said WHO Director-
General Margaret Chan in a news release.

“WHO is determined to overcome the stigma, discrimination, and other barriers
that prevent so many of these people from obtaining the services they so
badly need,” she said.

World Tuberculosis Day, celebrated on 24 March each year, is an opportunity
to raise awareness about the burden of tuberculosis worldwide and the status
of prevention and care efforts.

This is the second year of a two-year Unite to End TB campaign. WHO is
placing a special focus on uniting efforts to ‘Leave No One Behind,’
including actions to address stigma, discrimination, marginalization and
overcome barriers to access care.

The heaviest burden is carried by communities which already face socio-
economic challenges: migrants, refugees, prisoners, ethnic minorities, miners
and others working and living in risk-prone settings, and marginalized women,
children and older people.

With over 118,000 displaced sheltering in Bentiu, the spread of Tuberculosis
in South Sudan is still a concern. Photo: IOM

The new WHO ethics guidance addresses contentious issues such as, the
isolation of contagious patients, the rights of TB patients in prison,
discriminatory policies against migrants affected by TB, among others. It
emphasizes five key ethical obligations for governments, health workers, care
providers, nongovernmental organizations, researchers and other stakeholders
to:

provide patients with the social support they need to fulfil their
responsibilities;
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refrain from isolating TB patients before exhausting all options to
enable treatment adherence and only under very specific conditions;

enable “key populations” to access same standard of care offered to
other citizens;

ensure all health workers operate in a safe environment; and,

rapidly share evidence from research to inform national and global TB
policy updates.

“Only when evidence-based, effective interventions are informed by a sound
ethical framework, and respect for human rights, will we be successful in
reaching our ambitious goals of ending the TB epidemic and achieving
universal health coverage. The Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs)
aspiration of leaving no one behind is centred on this,” said WHO Global TB
Programme Director Mario Raviglione.

Environmental recovery key to post-
conflict development in Colombia – UN
agency

24 March 2017 – Concluding a mission to Colombia, a multi-disciplinary team
of United Nations environment experts have highlighted that the country has a
unique opportunity to promote sustainable and resilient livelihoods in which
the nature serves as the foundation for long-lasting peace.

In a news release today, the UN Environment Programme (UNEP) said that
different rebel groups and criminal gangs, which controlled large parts of
the country for decades, illegally extracted and exploited natural resources
leading to major environmental damage, including illegal cropping,
deforestation and the unregulated use of hazardous chemicals.

The UN team’s visit and aerial inspection of the Quito and Atrato rivers
uncovered the scale of environmental challenges brought by large scale and
mechanized illegal operations.

“The environmental destruction in the Quito river basin is significant in
terms of scope and magnitude, due to a combination of illegal mining and
deforestation,” read the release.

Also, the release of Mercury (one of the most hazardous chemicals used in
mining) into the environment has added significant challenges given the
potential that the heavy, toxic, metal can reach the community through air,
water and food chain.

http://www.government-world.com/environmental-recovery-key-to-post-conflict-development-in-colombia-un-agency/
http://www.government-world.com/environmental-recovery-key-to-post-conflict-development-in-colombia-un-agency/
http://www.government-world.com/environmental-recovery-key-to-post-conflict-development-in-colombia-un-agency/


The UN team was invited by the Colombian President, Juan Manuel Santos, to
identify priority actions towards mitigating the health and livelihood risks
from the environmental damage in priority areas for post-conflict
development.

“Environment is at the heart of post-conflict development in Colombia,” said
Leo Heileman, the Director of the UNEP Regional Office for Latin America and
the Caribbean, noting that the UN agency “will unwaveringly stand by Colombia
during the post-conflict phase.”

Initial support proposed by UNEP includes technical recommendations and
training for the effective implementation of environmental peace-building
projects; strategic environmental assessment of key post-conflict
interventions; advice on measures to improve social, economic and
environmental conditions for the extractive sector and to remediate damage
caused by illegal operations; and strengthening of the institutional and
technical capacities.

On its part, the Colombian Government emphasized the importance of
strengthening the environmental dividends of peace and fostering green growth
as pillars for sustainable development, noted the UNEP news release.

Two years on, Yemen conflict targets
children, food trucks and even
fishermen’s boats – UN

24 March 2017 – The conflict in Yemen is raging, the United Nations human
rights chief today warned, urging those fighting to work towards a ceasefire
and to allow humanitarian aid to get through to millions of people in need.

&#8220The violent deaths of refugees fleeing yet another war, of fishermen,
of families in marketplaces &#8211 this is what the conflict in Yemen looks
like two years after it began…utterly terrible, with little apparent regard
for civilian lives and infrastructure,&#8221 UN High Commissioner for Human
Rights Zeid Ra’ad Al Hussein said.

In the past month alone, at least 106 civilians were killed, mostly by air
strikes and shelling from war ships, the High Commissioner’s Office (OHCHR)
said in a press release.

Of particular concern is fighting in and around Al Hudaydah, which has left
thousands of civilians trapped and blocked deliveries of humanitarian aid, as
was the case last month in the port city of Al Mokha in the hard-hit Taizz
Governorate.
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One of the worst incidents there was on 10 March, when a ship carrying at
least 70 people was shot by what appeared to be an Apache helicopter
overhead, killing at least 33 people and severely wounding 29 others,
including children.

OHCHR also reported at least four incidents of fishermen being targeted by
missiles and airstrikes.

Meanwhile, the Popular Committees affiliated with the Houthis and former
President Saleh have continued to encircle densely populated areas in Taizz
Governorate, preventing civilians from leaving and restricting humanitarian
access to Taizz city, according to OHCHR.

&#8220Two years of wanton violence and bloodshed, thousands of deaths and
millions of people desperate for their basic rights to food, water, health
and security &#8211 enough is enough,&#8221 Mr. Zeid said ahead of the
infamous 26 March anniversary.

&#8220I urge all parties to the conflict, and those with influence, to work
urgently towards a full ceasefire to bring this disastrous conflict to an
end, and to facilitate rather than block the delivery of humanitarian
assistance.&#8221

The UN High Commissioner has also called for an international, independent
investigative body to look into hundreds of reports of serious violations in
the country.


